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MARCH BIRTHDAY DINNER 
Members with birthdays in March, and all members 

wishing to celebrate, are asked to join us in celebrating the 

Birthday Members “special day” on Friday, March 2, 2018.  

March is well known for the celebration of St. Patrick's 

Day.  The celebration started off as a Feast to honor St 

Patrick and evolved to celebrating Irish culture with 

parades, special foods, music, dancing, and a whole lot of 

green.   

If you are a member with a birthday in March, you will 

receive an invitation, which includes a dinner voucher and 

a free drink ticket.  Take your voucher to the Lodge and 

turn it in for a ticket.  You then select a table and seat from 

the seating chart.  Tickets can also be purchased for 

spouses and guests.  

Please remember that reservations are required, and 

selected seating comes first.  The price for dinner is $15 

per person.  We will also be honoring Elks members who 

have an anniversary in March.  Throughout the evening 

there will be raffle drawings.  Happy Birthday! 

 

 

READY FOR SOME 

FINGERLICKIN’ GOOD 

COUNTRY FRIED CHICKEN? 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

SATURDAY – MARCH 10, 2018 

NO-HOST COCKTAILS 5 PM 

PADDLE WHEEL 5:30 PM 

DINNER 6:30 PM. 

THE AUBURN LODGE PER’s WILL PREPARE AND SERVE 
THEIR TRADITIONAL 

COUNTRY FRIED CHICKEN DINNER 

Served family style with all the fixin’s 

MASHED POTAT0ES WITH COUNTRY GRAVY, GREEN 
BEANS, 

SALAD AND HOT BISCUITS WITH BUTTER AND HONEY 

 

STILL JUST $12 PER PERSON. 

ALL SEATS RESERVED – MAXIMUM 8 PER TABLE 

ALWAYS A SELLOUT- GET YOUR TICKETS EARLY 

TICKETS GO ON SALE AT 5 PM ON TACO TUESDAY 

JANUARY 23, 2018 



Hello Fellow Elks, 
 
As of this writing, we are still in need of two stalwart members to come forward and be our Loyal Knight and Leading Knight 
for next year. You will be officers for next year’s ER, Jack Meylink.  Come be involved in the Lodge. 
 
This year is the 150th anniversary of Elkdom. The Lodge No. 1 was established in New York on February 16, 1868, by Charles 
Vivien and other fellow actors and musicians. Grand Lodge is having a huge 150th anniversary celebration in San Antonio in 
July of this year. As one way of celebrating, Grand Lodge is giving every lodge a special grant of $1500.00 to use for the 
charity of our choice. If any of you have a suggestion for placement of this money, please mention it to me or Carol Van 
Ness. Our own 150th Anniversary celebration will be on Saturday, February 10th starting at 5:30. There will be a big party 
with dinner and dancing to the music of our friends at Micky’s Boots here in Auburn. The tickets for this historical event are 
only $26.00. The first 100 tickets will come with an official Elks 150th Anniversary pin. 
 
As many of you know, brother Niel Bielski passed on Dec 22, 2017. His official Elks memorial service was held Sunday, 
January 21 at our Lodge. There will also be graveside services on Saturday, March 3 at the Calvary Catholic Cemetery in 
Sacramento at the Greenback exit in Sacramento at 11:00. All are invited to attend. 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Exalted Ruler   
 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each month at 9:00 am.  The next one is on  
February 7th. 
 
In January, we did some general clean up inside & outside, vacuumed carpets, cleaned doors inside and out, dusted and 
cleaned 3 TVs, cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned mats in bar, windows, cleaned downstairs, cleaned lobby, cleaned 
kitchen, cleaned floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned and filled salt & pepper shakers, changed water filters, and much, 
much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked In January:  PER Dick Robart, Treas. PER Gene Henggeler, PER/BHC 
Pres. Manny Martinez, ER Ronda Rodgers, Leading Knight Jack Meylink, Chaplin Larry LaVerne, Trustee/BHC Dir. Warren 
Manley, BHC VP Wil Thomas,  Tom Eastman, Mike Van Hook, Ed Rodriguez, Ron Bailey, Remy Giannini, Jim Dodson, Jim 
Harris, Henry Tukloff, John Crawford, Mike Slattery, Rudy Pelzman, Richard Fuller, Bob Yarrigle, Bill McPeak, Pete Biersteker, 
Pete Rau, and Paula Celick . 
 
Turnout was very light, we could always use more help.  Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

  

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler 

                      Rhonda Rogers 

 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 member’s monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 

 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

               New Officers for 2017 -2018 

     Exalted Ruler              Rhonda Rogers          
     Leading Knight            Jack Meylink       
     Loyal Knight                Kathy Madeiros           
     Lecturing Knight                            Bill Chelonis      
     Esquire                      Chuck Cooper              
     Chaplain                     Larry LaVerne               
     Inner Guard                 Bill Costa                     
     Tiler                             Wanda Nordstrom       
     Treasurer                     Gene Henggeler          
     Secretary                      Bob Oles                     
     Organist                       Linda Wismar  
              
                                    Trustees 
     5th Year                               John Madeiros            
     4th Year                               Warren Manley           
     3rd Year                               Dennis Koehn            
     2nd Year                               Royce Birks                
     1st Year                               Wayne Helley    

 

                       From the Secretary   

                                  Bob Oles 
 

 
I was shocked and saddened when I learned Niel Bielski passed 
away.  I had talked to him a few days before. Niel and I did many 
jobs together.  And in the Elks, we also did a lot of things together.  
When I was Exalted Ruler of our Lodge Niel was Loyal Knight.  In 
1988-1989 I was the Grand Lodge Representative of California’s 
Northeast as District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler; that same year 
Niel was the California-Hawaii Elks Association Northeast District 
Vice President. In 1997-1998, Niel was elected to serve the Grand 
Lodge as District Deputy of the Northeast District. 
 
A little history: The California-Hawaii Elks Association is divided 
into 19 districts and each district selects a Vice President to aid the 
State Association President in seeing that the Lodges in their 
District are carrying out the CHEA programs.  Each District also 
selects a District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler who works for the 
Grand Exalted Ruler to make sure that all Lodges in their districts 
are complying with the Grand Lodge programs. and if a Lodge has 
a problem to make sure that the problem is corrected. 
The Northeast District was formed in July of 1978, and Carl Beyer 
of Nevada City Elks Lodge No. 518 and A.J. “Tony” Borelli of Lake 
Tahoe Elks Lodge No. 2094 were District Leaders.  Russell D. Brown 
of Susanville Elks Lodge No. 1487 was our first District Deputy 
Grand Exalted Ruler and Marion “Gene” Malson of Alturas Elks 
Lodge No. 1756 was our first Association Vice President.  In 1982, 
the Northeast District welcomed Grand Exalted Ruler Marven 
Lewis of Brawley, California on his official visit to our District; 
Auburn Lodge No. 1691 was the host Lodge. It is the only time that 
a Grand Exalted Ruler has made an official visit to our district. 
  
We still have 31 members who have not paid their dues.  Good 
news we have 12 candidates for initiation. 
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 
we have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please remember 
to print legibly so that the correct information gets to the 
Secretary and if you lose your key card there is a $10 charge to 
replace it. 
  
As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591. 
       
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 

 
LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through this 

link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet 

have a password may register by giving their membership number 

and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:rfoles@sbcglobal.net
http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm


 
Every Tuesday 

Lunch social 
Taco Tuesday 

 
Every Wednesday 

Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 
 

Friday February 2, 2018 
Birthday Dinner 

Gumbo & Creole Chicken 
Dirty Rice 

Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Thursday February 8, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Saturday February 10, 2018 

Elks 150th Anniversary Celebration 
Italian Herb Roasted Chicken and Lasagna, 

Scalloped Potatoes and Salad 
Cheese Cake for Dessert 

 
Sunday February 11, 2018 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage, and Ham 
Biscuits & gravy 

Hash Browns 
 

Thursday February 22, 2018 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday February 23, 2018 

All You Can Eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 
 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

Taco Tuesday 
 
On a recent Taco Tuesday, we had an issue with the 
staffing and since it was a particularly busy night the 
service to you, our lodge members, was particularly 
slow.   I'm just writing this article to let you all know that 
we are aware of the issue and apologize for any 
inconvenience.  
 
As a volunteer-run event, we cannot guarantee that this 
will never happen again, but the House Committee will 
be taking a couple actions in an attempt to improve Taco 
Tuesdays at the Lodge. After extensive discussion at our 
last House Committee meeting, we will be considering 
holding a meeting of the six Taco Team Leaders, 
appointing a Chairperson to coordinate all the Taco 
Team activities and putting in place a written process 
that each team should follow to ensure better 
continuity between teams.  
 
But, please keep in mind that there are a couple things 
you can do to help on Taco Tuesday. 
 
1. The best way is to volunteer to be on a team or to 
lead a team. More volunteers are always needed. 
 
2. If you are unable to help on a team, consider busing 
your own table. Pick up any napkins, wrappers, and 
other trash and deposit them in the trash cans by the 
kitchen door and leave your basket and used silverware 
on the cart. If you are unable to do this, please be as 
neat as possible at your table. Do not stuff your used 
napkin in your half-filled drink or coffee cup. Your 
assistance in keeping your Lodge clean is much 
appreciated. 
 
Thank you, Your House Committee 

 



CRYING CORNER 
 
  It pays to attend Lodge.    Lodge meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except for 
  November and December - 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. and the meeting starts at 7:30 
  p.m. 
 
  At the Lodge meeting on January 11, 2018, $300 major jackpot was lost by Gary Naill and losing $110 
  was Michael Drennon. 
 
 

 

A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIRE 
 

  The Christmas 2017 Craft Faire was a very fruitful endeavor for Auburn Elks.  The  
 Team raised $530.00 for our Lodges Veterans fund. 

 
We changed it up a bit this year making it elegant and edgy.  The customers came, bought treasures for 

themselves and others, ate wonderful desserts, stayed, visited and bought some more!   We offered art, pottery, 
clothing, purses, handmade hunting knives, food, jewelry, new ideas and more.   No one seemed to be in a rush 

to leave, always a good sign. 
 

I’d like to thank Paula Celick, Joann Boston, Linda Meylink, and Larry La Verne, who sang his heart out and, all the 
wonderful folks who arrived early, stayed late, worked hard and always had a smile for our vendors and 

customers. 
 

Blessings to each of you and please know how very much I appreciate all you do. 
 

Royce Birks 
 

  
   
  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



                                                                            
 

    

      

 

 

    David Lawrenson Accepts Elks Appreciation Award 

Placer High School band director David Lawrenson received the Elks Lodge 1691 Certificate of Appreciation for his 

students who supported our New Year’s Eve party December 31st.  Several of the band members worked as 

servers at our dinner and helped make the evening enjoyable for everyone.  Mr. Lawrenson has received many 

awards for his work with youth and music.  About his students, Mr. Lawrenson says, “It’s not about learning how 

to sing or play a song,” he said. “It’s about learning lifelong skills so that you can continue if you want to so that 

you can be a performer or a consumer, and you buy tickets to the symphony or ballet and enjoy that part of it.” 

 

     
     
 
    Leading Knight – Jack Meylink 
 
    From the Desk of the Leading Knight 
 

On December 31st of 2017, a good time was had by close to 80 Elks and friends at our New Year’s Eve party. The dinner 
was excellent, the company was great, the band played well, and I don't think I have seen that many people dancing at one 
of our Lodge events before. At about 10 PM the drawing was held for the four half pigs given away as prizes in our annual 
purple pig raffle. A big thank you to all that purchased or sold raffle tickets to support this great cause. In total over $5,300 
in tickets were sold for our raffle. The four winning tickets were: John Simmons, Mark Miller, Jason VanSlotten, and Teri 
Raney. If you know these people you should invite yourself over for breakfast sometime - they should have plenty of ham, 
bacon, and sausage for a while. All the winners have now picked up their half pig, so Scott and Bob are happy to have 
space back in the Lodge freezer. 
 

While this was a successful fund-raising activity for the State Major Project we still need you to fill your piggy banks and 
bring them in to increase our contributions to this great project. On February 22nd it is piggy bank night at the Lodge. 
Those who attend and bring in a stuffed piggy bank will be able to stuff themselves with a free dinner that evening. 
 

In other news, I am pleased to announce that we now have a full slate of officers lined up for the 2018/19 Elk year. 
Ritual Practice began on the 8th of January. I will be focusing my attention over the next few weeks on filling the positions 
of Lodge Chairpersons, Committee Chairpersons, and Event Chairpersons. Please let me know if you have any desire to 
volunteer for any of these positions. If you do not step forward I may be approaching you in an attempt to volunteer your 
services (this is meant to be a promise, not a threat). 
 

See you at the Lodge, Jack 

 
 

  ELK’S  
     
   APPRECIATION AWARD 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
     
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Eyes Have It 
 

          

     Answers from January:  Carol Van Ness, Jesse Thompson, Bob Slover, Marve Fetzer, Barb Espinoza

 



    
        Elk of the Month - Linda Wismar 
 
 
 
     I don’t know what we would do  
                               without Linda. Her musical contribution 
to our Lodge is so needed and appreciated.  We all know 
how impossible it is for us to sing God Bless America 
acapella at our Lodge meetings on the rare occasion when 
she has to be away.  She plays at our Flag Day ceremonies, 
Fashion Shows, and Elks memorials just to name a few. 
Linda has taken over the task of Americanism for our Lodge 
and faithfully reports to the District every quarter.  She is 
sweet, helpful, knowledgeable and a real asset to our 
Lodge. Thanks so much Linda, for your involvement in our 
Lodge.  
 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                               

 

 

 
 

 Larry LaVerne 
 
I just saw a short video about the life of Audrey Hepburn.  She 

exemplified the meaning of courage and determination.  Then 

shortly after viewing the video, I read a quote that inspired me, and 

I hope it will you as well.  "We are all born with two hands, one to 

help ourselves with, and the other, to help others." 

We seem to find the beginning of the New Year a time to make 

resolutions that we hope to keep.  One resolution that I have made 

is to try to find more ways to be helpful to those in need.  I feel like 

I have a lot to be thankful for, but I also know that there are those 

who have little hope.  Sometimes it takes just a small amount of 

time or effort to lend a hand up.  Not so much a handout!  Just a 

friendly, encouraging word can do wonders sometimes.  Life is 

good for most of us, let's use that good to help others. 

“No one is useless in this world who lightens the burdens of 

another.” Charles Dickens 

It is my hope, Heavenly Father, to be of service to You, to help those 
in need, to be a servant to humankind.  Amen 

Larry LaVerne     (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 

 

                   Lodge Manager 

 
Now that we are 1 month into our New Year I hope all 
your resolutions are still going.   
 
We have canceled the Super Bowl Party this year due 
to our ER’s and Grand Lodges request on no Football 
Pools. 
 
We are in the process of ordering new 8-foot tables to 
replace the old ones that are breaking. 
 
Now for the business part, in February we start with 
our Mardi Gras Celebration Birthday Dinner on 
February 2nd featuring Gumbo and Creole Chicken 
followed by our February 10Th  Elks 150th Anniversary 
Celebration Dinner Dance Featuring Italian Herb 
Roasted Pork Loin and Lasagna.  Then on Sunday, 
February 11th come and enjoy the Best Pancake 
Breakfast in town for only $12 featuring Jimmy’s 
Omelet Bar and Rex’s Famous Gin Fizzes from 9 am to 
11:30 am.  Next, we end the month with The Elks All 
You Can Eat Pizza, Spaghetti and Salad Dinner with 
Orientation on February 23rd. 
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 
Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 
Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Let’s continue to make 2018 the best year yet. 
 

Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 
 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/239579.Charles_Dickens
tel:(530)%20885-1428
mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


 
Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Michael LaCrosse passed away on 9/11/2017 
John Power passed away on December 23rd  
Joseph “Joe” Halstead PER passed away December 30th  
Ken Moore PGER passed away 
Dave Barstad passed away on December 30th.  He was a member and former officer of the RV Club. 
 

Sickness & Distress 
 
Marv Fetzer PDDGER is having issues with his health 
Gene Vogel had his knee replaced 
Bud Luse still having issues with low platelet count but has been seen at the Lodge a few times. 
John Madeiros is still having kidney stone problems 
Gary Naill’s wife, Judi, is battling the flu bug 
 
 
If you have any news of a member sick or passed away, please call or email me or my assistant, Sharon 
Bettencourt. 
 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER 
Lecturing Knight 
530-570-8896 
b.chelonis@att.net 
 
Sharon Bettencourt PDDGER 
Assistant 
916-759-8961 
sbetten106@aol.com   
 

 

       Lecturing Knight   

 
 
 

 

 

Bill Chelonis 
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                       Veterans Corner 
 
 
Happy Valentine’s Day to you and your beloved.  Flowers, 
candy, and a special dinner out are in order on February 
14.  Let's do the right thing and make our most loved one 
happy on Valentine’s Day. 
 
In the works is another bench, but this time, it will be 
located at the old Auburn Cemetery.  There is a need to set 
a date for our annual visit to the Reno VA hospital for a 
BBQ.  I'm hoping for a Monday in April or May.  I will keep 
you posted on both these matters.  Do you have any 
suggestions regarding an activity we can undertake 
regarding our local Veterans? 
 
Monthly, I have been reminding you about our Treats for 
Troops program and Wreaths Across America.  Keep those 
two activities going and donate to the Treats or purchase 
a wreath.  More to come soon. 
 
Keep our troops out of harm’s way and their families back 
home in your heart and prayers.  Pray that they have a safe 
return home.  Remember our flag and what it represents 
to each one of us.  We all can travel freely in America, 
educate ourselves, vote, and associate with whomever we 
choose.  Respect that.  God Bless America. 
  
Rudy Pelzman      GOD BLESS AMERICA      
Chairman      GOD BLESS OUR LODGE    
 Veterans Service Committee   GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
     
 

     

   Niel M. Bielski (1930 - 2017) 

 
Niel Bielski died on Dec 22, 2017.  We lost a fabulous giving person and a knowledgeable, committed Elk with arresting blue 

eyes.  He was 87 years old. Niel went through the chairs, culminating with the ER post.  He served as District Deputy Grand 

Exalted Ruler, CHEA State Vice President, ritual coach and ritual judge.  His Elks Memorial with Military recognition was at 

Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691 on Sunday, January 21st.  There will be a graveside service at the Calvary Catholic Cemetery in 

Sacramento on Saturday, March 3 at 11:00 with a reception to follow at his home in Penryn. 

 

2018 Crab Feed Crack-O-Rama! 
 
Thanks to all who attended the Crab Feed. Once again, we had the 
full support of the Lodge community as there was a full house. 
According to those at the feast, it did not disappoint.  From the 
peel and eat shrimp, to the clam chowder, to your fill of fresh 
crab, it was your fault if you went away hungry!  
 
While Laurie and I get the public credit we all know special thanks 
need to go to all the volunteers that make this event so seamless. 
Your hard work and dedication does not go unnoticed and is very 
much appreciated. We had a very successful raffle because of all 
the wonderful prizes donated by our members. We thank you for 
the thought and care in your donations. The kitchen staff and the 
bartenders were on top of their game and did an exemplary job as 
well. Finally, thanks to the Del Oro Peer Mentor group who were 
our servers. This group of fine young women acts as counselors to 
their classmates and do a fantastic job. Thank you to our 
attendees for the generous donation as we passed the hat for the 
kids to help fund their program expenses. 
 
See you at next year’s event! 
Craig and Laurie Stoltenburg 

 



       December Pool Results 

   

 
                    

  

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dec. 6th.  
1st. Chuck Cooper/Don Council  
2nd. Roger Imsdahl/Rex Gouldthread  
3rd. Bill Nordstrom/Bill Costa  
Attendees: 
Howard Young/Ron Ruskauff 
Manny Martinez/Mike Cosby  
Fred Jones/Gary Hubbard 
Rick DeKnoop/Wil Thomas 
 
Dec.13th. 
1st.  Roger Imsdahl/Remy Giannini  
2nd. Chuck Cooper/Rick DeKnoop  
3rd. Wil Thomas/Rex Gouldthread  
Attendees: 
Don Council/Mike Cosby  
Bill McPeak/Al Hewitt  
Bill Costa/Gary Hubbard  
Pete Biersteker/Howard Young  
 
Dec. 20th. 
1st. Jack Meylink/Bill Costa 
2nd. Bill Nordstrom/Howard Young 
3rd. Roger Imsdahl/Al Hewitt 
Attendees: 
Don Council/Dave McGuire  
Manny Martinez/Rex Gouldthread 
Chuck Cooper/Pete Biersteker  
Fred Jones/Rick DeKnoop  
Gary Hubbard/Mike Cosby  
Bill McPeak/Ron Ruskauff  

 

 
 
 
 
 
         Loyal Knight – Kathy Madeiros 
 
       
Greetings, 
 
This is the beginning of a new year but not all is new!  I had the 
opportunity to talk with a member of our Lodge who lives where I 
work.   We talk about a lot of daily things, he reads the bulletin and 
keeps close tabs on the Auburn Lodge.  So, I thought that I would 
share some of his thoughts.    
 
Carl Thompson was born in Grass Valley and is very proud to be a 
Life Member of the Auburn Lodge.   
Carl used to teach in Auburn where the Police Department and City 
Hall are currently located.  Many things in his memory are as clear 
as can be.   He remembers the ritual contests and how all the 
officers that participated were so proud to represent their 
Lodge.  Most times bringing home the highest awards for their 
efforts.  There was a strong sense of comradeship amongst all the 
officers, both on the line and the Trustees. 
 
Surprisingly, many of the events are still in effect today.  Carl fondly 
remembers Cook Your Own Steak, the Crab Feed, social dances and 
holiday parties, scholarship events, support of our Veterans, Law 
Enforcement, youth activities, and community support in 
general.  Especially Taco Tuesdays where so many friends would 
bring their families to a night out with the crowd.   He remembers 
being impressed by the Club Manager who knew not only 
everyone's name but a little bit about each member to hold a 
conversation with them and make them feel so welcome. 
 
One of Carl's most cherished memories is Bob Oles conducting a 
Hunter Safety Training, many years ago.  At that training was Carl's 
young son Gary; he was there to learn everything he could about 
Hunter Safety.  Carl took great pride in the fact that Gary got his 
certificate from Carl's Lodge.   Carl had many compliments to 
express about Bob and his character. 
 
Even though Carl's health prevents him from coming to the Lodge, 
he still keeps tabs on everyone.  He has a few ideas that he would 
like you to ponder.  Expand the bar area to make more room for 
members to enjoy Taco Tuesday, enclose some of the space on the 
patio to make for nice outdoor evening dining.   
Perhaps upgrade the parking lot, he remembers it being difficult 
sometimes to walk up from the bottom of the hill.   He would like 
to see the Ladies of the Lodge recognized more for all the behind 
the scenes work they do for the Lodge.   
 
Carl closed his conversation by restating that he "is so very proud 
to be a Life Member of the Auburn Lodge.   It has always been the 
Auburn Lodge for more than sixty odd years for me!" 
 
It just brings back the premise that we are built on tradition.  So 
many of Carl's memories are still reality today.   
 
See you around, 
Kathy Madeiros, PER 
Loyal Knight 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      



  


